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On April 7th, the Transportation and Economic Development Subcommittee 

received a report from the Oregon Business Development Department on the 

status of infrastructure projects for housing that were provided funding through 

SB 1530 in the 2024 legislative session.  

The measure appropriated $88.8 million for 44 separate infrastructure projects 

that, when complete, will serve an estimated 27,000 housing units. The 

Department funds these projects on a reimbursement basis. Two projects have 

already been completed, and thirty-nine are currently under contract. 

Unexpended funds will carry forward into the 2025-27 budget to allow for 

completion of remaining projects.  

The Transportation and Economic Development Subcommittee recommends 

acknowledging receipt of the report. 

 


